Minutes from Lakeside PPG Meeting

12th August 2013
Chair:


Mrs. L. Leggott, Lakeside Practice.
Attendees:

Mr. D. Astle, Mr. H. Connell, Mrs. Garner




Mr. F. Jackson and Mrs. H. Sanderson.
Invited Guest:
Mr. S. Hollingworth, Lakeside Practice.

Apologies:

Mr. W. Adams, Mrs. S. Davies 

Mr. A. White, Mrs. S. Beynon & Ms. J. Riley.
	
	Introduction
	

	
	Introductions were made to the group.  LL Introduced Stuart Hollingworth the Practice Manager at Lakeside Practice. Prompted by the discussions in the last meeting regarding meeting and knowing staff and clinicians at Lakeside, LL invited Stuart to the meeting to talk to the group.
	

	
	Corrections & Adjustments for the last set of Minutes
	

	
	No corrections were made or hi-lighted.
	

	
	Stuart Hollingworth –Practice Manager
	

	
	SH Initially thanked the group for agreeing to be members of the PPG and went on to explain how we engage with them on behalf of the clinicians as well as the non-clinical staff in terms of patient experience.
SH Explained the change in the partnership and how the existing partners had retired making way for a newer and diverse GP partnership.  We are getting acquainted with the reshaping of the NHS we are all learning the new ways and new organisations.  It is still very fluid and we are still finding out who we report to etc.  To reflect that we have looked at our staffing levels and the skill set we had in place and identified where we needed to expand that.  We introduced LL to the practice to enhance the engagement side and to take on an active role with the work in the constituency and with CQC (Care Quality Commission).

The PCT used to hold our contract to provide primary care but since their demise the contract is now in three parts.  One part sits with the Local Area Team within NHS England who is based in Rotherham, one part contracted by the Public Health Department within local authority (DMBC) and the final part with Doncaster Clinical Commissioning Group (DCCG).
We have worked hard to put in place an effective reception team, a secondary care admin/referrals team whilst also making sure we have the most up to date computerised system to make sure we’re ready for the changes.

HS Asked how effective the Lakeside website was.

SH replied with the fact that we do need to do some work on updating it.  LL Has been updating it with seasonal information but more is needed.  There are plans to introduce SMS texting, repeat prescribing via web/email and to expand on patient services via the website.  Discussions followed on how else it could be used.

FJ Asked if computerisation could go too far.  Are we going to lose the personal touch, in this industry we need to maintain that?  
SH Reassured the group that we will never take away the ‘human element’ of the practice.  The computerised side will only go to support the current services and will be available for those patients who do want to use it. 

A discussion took place on the telephone system and the options to press 1, 2 or 3.  SH Explained the reasoning for having it in place.

HC Commented that automation could go too far.  The GPs are unknown to the patients and the wider community; we used to operate with GPs who you built relationships with.

SH Assured the group that we were trying to keep a good experience for patients with experienced and personable staff.
We are investing in our staff with education, NVQs in Customer service and for the managers, courses in line & strategic management.
Comments were passed about the polite and respectful nature of the front of house staff.
AG Enquired as to whether there was an option on the telephone to speak to a GP, particularly out of hours.

SH Responded, there wasn’t.  However, you can ask for a GP telephone consultation.  
HC Commented that the old system was much more personal whereby the family knew their GP and they were available to contact 24/7.  SH Responded by saying that the GPs now have an ever increasing workload due to work shifting from secondary care i.e. D.R.I. into the practice.  

Discussions came to a close after SH explained that in order for practices to survive in the current climate we needed to work smarter and there are many ideas and models of how to do so being discussed.  One of which is to have an area federate their surgeries together.


	

	
	Updates from the last Meeting:
	

	
	LL Has started to send out posters to be displayed after the offers of notice boards came.  A poster was sent out with the practice closures in June to put up.  There was only one closure in July and none in August.  LL to prepare and send out the next three months closures.
Comments from the group requested more information regarding the staff and clinicians to be publicised.  The photo boards of the clinicians are still on going.  An article was placed in the Askern with some information on the GPs this quarter; unfortunately the dead line was missed for the Norton Gazette.

The kind comments from Julie Riley from the Laurels were passed onto the Reception Manager in the internal Managers Meeting at Lakeside.

The GPs have applied to change the extended hours from Wednesday to Thursday evening.  LL Did take comments from the group about an early morning session and was met with approval from nursing team and reception however it was the GPs who decided upon a late night Thursday.  The decision was made after patients’ comments to GPs about the confusion on Wednesdays with closures & reopening.  Wednesday’s extended hours were always quiet.
Hopes are that the introduction of SMS testing, online prescriptions and online requests for appointments etc. will help those who work full time and are unable to attend in normal surgery hours.

In the last meeting we discussed the appointment of a new GP who would be providing some minor surgery as well as GP appointments.  Unfortunately the references that came back for that GP were less than satisfactory and meant that we had no choice but to rescind his offer of employment.  There is currently another advert for a GP out which should be approaching the deadline.  However in the meantime we are lucky enough to have in place a Nurse Practitioner who is able to see a lot of patients with minor illnesses and who can prescribe.  She is doing an excellent service for us at the moment and patients are receiving her well.

Discussions around how to better the service of giving out test results is still on going.  We are still talking with the nursing team how best it can be arranged.

During the last meeting we discussed the provision of a minor illness/treatment clinic.  We do provide a similar clinic at the moment and the addition of the nurse practitioner has supported this.  We are being asked by the government to look at our patients who attend A&E to see if we can restrict the number of our patients attending.  This minor illness/treatment clinic alongside the nurse practitioner we are hoping will go some way to limit some of those visits.

We are awaiting a response from the Chequer Road clinic about what additional batteries, tubing etc. we can provide for patients with hearing aids.


	

	
	Latest Practice Questionnaire & Brief CQC Update.
	

	
	LL Shared with the group a Questionnaire that had been put together for us by a professional company called CFEP; the questionnaire goes towards the revalidation and evaluation of our GPs.  They are specifically to target a patient’s experience on one given day with a particular GP.  The company will collate those responses and provide us with a report in about a month.  We are hoping to use that information for our own purposes tying in with the PPG rather than producing yet another questionnaire and pressing patients for yet more information.  The group agreed that this made sense and was a very comprehensive questionnaire.
LL Explained to the group that the practice was preparing for a visit from the CQC (Care Quality Commission).  That there was a lot of background work that needed to be done along with ensuring staff understood procedures for all eventualities.  It was a big task that LL had undertaken but hopefully with the support of the staff we would receive a good report from the visit.  
Some discussions took place around care for the elderly in terms of domestic assistance.  The group thought that is would be Social Services who would need to be contacted.  The surgery would only be involved in matters of health care for the elderly unfortunately could not provide social care assistance.
	

	
	Date & Time of Next Meeting: Monday 18th November at 4pm.
liz.leggott@gp-c86016.nhs.uk or liz.leggott@nhs.net

	


List of closures on a Wednesday 

We have begun to advertise at the beginning of the month which Wednesdays in that month are affected and at what times.
I will be placing posters in the White Wings Centre building and in the library opposite us, I would like to accept the offer of a couple of the group who offered to put information up on notice boards in the surrounding area.

The next quarter’s closures are as follows:

Wednesday 18th September & 27th November Close at 12 noon and reopen at 4pm until 6.30pm.
&

Wednesday 25th September, 23rd October & 20th November Close at 12 noon and will not reopen.

Please note that when we close the phones are diverted to the Out of Hours Service so patients can still speak to a doctor or nurse during those times.

The phones will not revert back until 8am the following working day.
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